WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk
www.widworthyparishcouncil.org.uk

The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council held via Zoom on Tuesday, January 12th, 2021 starting at 7.30pm. 

Those present:- Councillors Samantha Coombes, Rupert Joy, Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Diana Preston also Helen Parr (EDDC) and Martin Shaw (DCC).  Clerk Carol Miltenburg.

The following matters were discussed. 

MINUTES 

1) There were no apologies for absence and no declaration of interests were made  in items at this meeting. 

2) The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on November 17th, 2020 were accepted by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

3) Matters arising from previous minutes. Jubilee pump – no contact has been received from the Land Registry. Communications with residents – Cllr Joy will advise the contact details for the parish magazine. 

4) Parish Councillor vacancy. Cllr Pearsall advised that Cllr Trudy Pearsall has resigned from the Parish Council with effect from 5th January 2021.  The Clerk has notified EDDC and started the procedure to recruit a replacement.

5) Reports.  Cllr Shaw reported that DCC were under financial pressure due to the Covid crisis which will probably result in Council Tax rises.  Cllr Parr reported that EDDC are having lots of meeting at the moment and are hoping to set the budget shortly. There is likely to be a 3% increase.
 
6)  Public Forum.  None present

7)  Highway Matters. A35 Parishes Group – no updates have been received. Fly tipping – the rubbish has been removed from Widworthy but the rubbish reported that some left further up the lane could not be removed as it was on private land. It was noted that the EDDC app is very good for reporting incidents like this by uploading a photo direct from your phone.  Mirror at Hayne Lane whilst Highways England will not consider a mirror Cllr Coombes will speak to neighbours to look to trim the hedges back to improve the visibility at the junction.  No answer has been received from H.E. concerning the leaning tree near the footpath to Widworthy Court.

8)  Finance. The Council agreed to make a small donation to a local charity and this year thought The Beehive in Honiton would be appropriate.  Payments made C Miltenburg £526.27 Clerks salary etc; The Beehive £50 donation. Payments received - none. The bank statements were circulated to the Councillors by e mail.  
Change of banking services provider- this item was held over.  Precept f/yr 2021/22  The Council discussed this and unanimously agreed an increase of £250 to £3000.

9)  Planning.  20/2662/FUL - Cookshayes Farm, Northleigh, EX24 6BX – No objections were raised to this application.  21/0015/FUL – Penyland, Wilmington,EX14 9JX – No objections were raised to this application.  Assets of community value – It was felt that the Council do not know enough about this and any change of usage of the building can be controlled via the planning process.  The Council felt it should take no action at the moment as there are new managers at the White Hart. The item will be carried forward for 6 months and reviewed again.

10)  Emergency Planning.  Covid/ lockdown.  Noticeboard locations – the Clerk has been in contact with the facilities manager of the telephone exchange and hope we will be permitted to place a noticeboard there, the board for the bus shelter should be in place shortly, another may be placed on the old telephone kiosk.  Clerk to write again for permission to place one near St Cuthberts church with possibly another location near Widworthy Court.  Salt bags – these have been received.  It was agreed to look at the area to the front of the Village Hall to use to store salt/sandbags/road signs etc that the Council has for use in the village. The defibrillator has had its pad replaced.

11)  Correspondence received. None 
12)  Any Other Business. It was agreed to offer the Church and Village Hall a page on the Councils website as part of the drive to communicate more effectively within the parish.

Date, place & time of next meeting:- Tuesday, March 16th , 2021 at Wilmington Village Hall (if permitted) or by Zoom. 

The meeting concluded at 8.40pm

